D R A F T Agenda

Child Poverty and Prevention Council Meeting

Tuesday, July 21, 2009
2:00 – 4:00 p.m.
Legislative Office Building, Room 2B

Hartford, Connecticut

I. Welcome and Introductions




2:00 p.m.
Robert Genuario, Chair
II. Adopt Minutes of the December 2008 Meeting


2:10 p.m.
Robert Genuario, Chair
III. Final Report on Economic Modeling



2:20 p.m.
Linda Giannarelli, Urban Institute

Sheila Zedlewski, Urban Institute
a. Goals of the Project

b. Definitions of Poverty – Standard v. Alternative

c. Poverty Thresholds

d. Current Child Poverty in Connecticut

e. Effects of Alternative Policies

f. Summary

IV. 2009 Public Acts Impacting Child Poverty or Prevention
3:30 p.m.

Anne Foley, Office of Policy and Management

V. Update on State Finances





3:45 p.m.

Robert Genuario, Chair

VI. Adjournment






4:00 p.m.

a. Next Meeting – Monday, November 2 at 2:00 p.m.
DRAFT

Meeting Summary

Child Poverty and Prevention Council Meeting

Tuesday, December 23, 2008
Members Present:  Robert Genuario (Chair), Claudette Beaulieu,  David Kent  for Robert Brothers,  Paul Flinter for George Coleman,  Patricia Downs, Mayra Esquilim for Karen Foley-Schain, Susan Hamilton, Christine Keller, Dennis King,  Dianne Harnad for Thomas Kirk, John McCarthy, Mary Mushinsky, Peter O’Meara, Marybeth Bonadies for Cristine Vogel, Faith Vos Winkel, and Elaine Zimmerman.

Others Present:  Anne Foley, Kevin Loveland, Yisenia Martinez, Luz Santana, Ariely Seda, Myra Smith, Jack Thompson, and Pam Trotman. 
	Agenda
	Discussion 

	Welcome and Introductions
	Secretary Genuario convened the meeting at 2:10 p.m.  Council members introduced themselves.



	Approval of September Meeting Minutes
	The Council reviewed draft September 2008 meeting minutes.  Judge Keller moved approval of the minutes and the motion was seconded by Dennis King.  The minutes were approved on a voice vote.



	Presentation on the Economic Simulation Modeling Project by the Urban Institute
	Linda Giannarelli and Sheila Zedlewski from the Urban Institute gave a presentation by webcam on the Council’s Economic Modeling Simulation Project.   The presenters shared preliminary findings which estimate the impact of policy changes on child poverty in Connecticut.  

The presentation consisted of three parts:

1. A description of the two definitions of poverty used in the study – both the standard poverty threshold and the alternative definition recommended by the National Academy of Sciences (NAS).

2. The methodology used to simulate the effects of alternative policies; and 

3. The simulation results for increased enrollment in safety net programs, guaranteed child care subsidies, and education and training increases.

Additional policies will be simulated and the results will be included in the final report.  The report will be shared with Council members.



	Update on Community Ad-Hoc Committee
	Representatives of Vecinos Unidos, Mothers for Justice, Single Mothers on the Move, the Public Housing Resident Network and the Spanish Speaking Center gave an update on the activities of the committee.  A short video was shown as background on poverty issues confronting Connecticut’s communities.  The group also presented a list of recommendations to reduce child poverty for consideration by the Council.  



	Review Draft 2009 Progress Report
	Anne Foley reviewed the draft 2009 Child Poverty and Prevention Progress

Report.  Members were asked to identify successful interagency collaborations to include in the report.  Council members who identified collaborations were asked to forward a one-page description of the program for inclusion in the report. A revised report will be distributed to members.



	Update on Food Stamp Employment and Training Program
	Kevin Loveland gave an update on the Food Stamp Employment and Training 50% Reimbursement Program (FSET).  Effective 10/1/08, the Food Stamp Program was renamed the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) so the FSET program is now called SNAP-ET.  DSS is refining the Request for Qualifications (RFQ) that will be distributed within a couple of weeks and has conducted outreach to increase awareness on funding requirements to CAFCA, Community Colleges, and the Family Prosperity Conference.  Collaboratives applying for funds will receive priority consistent with the requirements of Public Act 08-161.  DSS also noted that Capital Community College identified about 200 potential students for participation in the program.  



	Other Business
	Based on a recommendation from the National Conference of State Legislatures, DSS will assess the opportunities related to TANF contingency funding and report back to the Council. 

After a brief discussion on the development of an emergency child poverty plan, any member interested in working on this project should contact Elaine Zimmerman. 



	Next Meeting
	The Chair will send out a notice for the next Child Poverty and Prevention Council meeting.



	Adjournment
	The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 




